EDENTON-CHOWAN BOARD OF EDUCATION
Monday, May 5, 2008, 6:30 pm

Central Office Conference Room

M I N U T E S
The Edenton-Chowan board of Education met in regular session on Monday, May 5, 2008, 6:30 pm, Central Office Conference Room with the following members present:  Chairman Gene Jordan, John Guard, Gil Burroughs, Jean Bunch, Win Dale, Ricky Browder, and Kay Wright.  Others present were:  Superintendent Allan Smith, Rob Boyce, Michelle Maddox, Lori English, Tammi Ward, Lois Lassiter, Dana Webb, Tanya Turner, Beverly Bass, Cindy Ward, Karen Molloy, Cindy Phthisic, Nelle Hyatt, Emma Berry, Becky Bunch, Will Crowe, and Harriet Sawyer.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gene Jordan.  The invocation was given by Win Dale.

PUBLIC/BOARD DIALOGUE:
None.
REPORTS:
1.
College Tech Prep Update.  Teachers and staff from John A. Holmes High School and Chowan Middle School gave an update on the programs and activities offered to students through the College Tech Prep Program.  Some of the programs and activities offered through College Tech Prep are the Early College Program, Aces Center, Gateway Portfolio review for eighth grade students, College Career Field Trip for students at Chowan Middle School, Career Week for sixth grade students, Groundhog Job Shadow for seventh grade students, Project Graduation, Career Center, Business Expo, and the E-Conference, and Academic Credentials.

The consortium was recently awarded the Platinum Award for Excellence at the 2008 College Tech Prep Conference in Greensboro, NC.

2.
New Webpage Preview.  Nelle Hyatt and Cindy Phthisic gave a preview of the school system’s new webpage.  The technology department looked at several webpage designers and agreed that eChalk was designed to meet the needs for Edenton-Chowan Schools.  A basic template is provided and allows you to create, organize and maintain the webpage to meet the needs of our school system.  Other features include student e-mail, homework drop box, capability to add and save files, district and school calendars, and on-line bulletin board to post special events.  The webpage site should be ready for the opening of the 2008-2009 school year.  
3.
Sustainable Design Certification Options.  John Guard shared information from the NSBA Conference sessions on sustainable design certification options.  Mr. Guard stated that there are many options and levels of “green” design for public schools.  Collaborative for High Performance Schools (CHPS), Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design (LEED), and Sustainable Building Industry Council (SBIC) are programs that focus on high performance.  John Guard stated many school districts cannot afford  LEED Certification because costs can run from $100,000-$500,000 including commissioning.  CHPS design can be obtained at virtually no cost. LEED is targeted for the top 25% of nations buildings whereas CHPS is targeted for only schools.  John Guard recommended that the board set goals and priorities and look at benefits and costs before selecting a sustainable design certification option.  (Attachment #1)
CONSIDER:


1.
2008-2009 Student Handbooks.
 2008-2009 Student Handbooks from John A. Holmes High School and Chowan Middle School were presented for approval.  A motion to approve the 2008-2009 Student Handbooks with the recommended changes was made by Gil Burroughs, seconded by Kay Wright.  The motion passed unanimously.  (Attachment #2)
2.
2008-2009 Budget.  Superintendent Allan Smith presented the 2008-2009 budget requests for board approval.  Dr. Smith stated that state funding for school systems is based on average daily membership.  The state’s allocation of funds will be reduced this year due to the decrease in student enrollment (teacher positions are based on ADM), state mandated salary increases, and energy costs.  Because of the loss of state ADM funds, the school system plans to reduce the number of licensed and classified employees for the 2008-2009 school year.  Most of the reductions will be absorbed through attrition, retirements, resignations, and non-renewal of contracts.  Dr. Smith recommended that the board’s Reduction in Force policy be followed.  The recommendation includes the reduction of approximately five probationary licensed employees and a reduction of five classified employees.  The expansion requests for personnel include the mandatory salary increases and benefits (based on 5%) of $185,861; replacement of the five teachers and other personnel due to the reduction in force of $225,000; and extra month employment for media specialists totaling $430,861.  Instructional expansion requests totaling $49,400 for materials and supplies.  Maintenance/Auxiliary Services expansion $32,950 due to a 1% increase in supplies, increases in energy costs and property insurance.  Total expansion budget requests totals $513,211.  A motion was made to approve the budget requests by John Guard, seconded by Win Dale and passed unanimously.  (Attachment #3)

A motion was made by Gil Burroughs, seconded by Kay Wright to authorize the Superintendent to follow the board’s Reduction in Force policy procedures.  The motion passed with 6 voting for and Ricky Browder voting against.  (Attachment #4)

 APPROVE:
A motion was made by Gil Burroughs, seconded by John Guard to approve the following items by consent agenda:

1.
Minutes

2.
Personnel (Addendum 1 & 2) (Attachment #5)

3.
Financial Report (Attachment #6)

4.
2007-2008 Budget Amendments  (Attachment #7)

5.
Overnight Trip Notification  (Attachment #8)

A motion was made by John Guard, seconded by Jean Bunch to adjourn the regular session meeting and enter into closed session to discuss personnel pursuant to North Carolina General Statues 115C-319 and 115C-321.

The meeting returned to open session with Chairman Gene Jordan calling the meeting to order.

A motion was made by Win Dale, seconded by Ricky Browder and passed unanimously to approve the following item:

2.
Personnel (Attachment #5)

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.





Respectfully submitted,





Gene Jordan, Chairman





Allan T. Smith, Secretary
